	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	UNIVERSITY/STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP



	Wednesday 02.07.08

	

	MINUTES



	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	 Paula Rothero, Assistant Director of Student Support (PR), Antony Blackshaw, SU General Manager (AB), Paul Johnston, Membership Services Manager (PJ), Richard Doughty, SU President, Sean Cottrell, SU VP Student Development (SCtt), Phill Pearson, SU VP Finance & Services (PP), Matt Excell, SU VP Sports & Societies (ME),) Sam Cox, SU VP Academic & Welfare (SCx) Dominic Kavakeb , President (DK), Arnold Ma VP Services and Communications (AM), Yousuf Joondan VP Education (YJ), Zac Suffee VP Welfare and Community (ZS), Abu Sayeed VP Sports and Societies (AS)


	Apologies
	Andrew Nightingale, Director of Estate Management, (ARN), Wayne Campbell, Academic Registrar (WLC), Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support, (RF), Darren Baker, Customer Services & Marketing), Manager (DB) Melissa d’Mello, Vice Chancellor’s Executive Assistant – on secondment from the Home Office (MdM

	Secretary
	Louise Pile (Administrator)


	1)
	Introductions
	Ref.
	Init.

	
	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves.
	124/2008
	

	
	
	
	

	2)
	Apologies for absence
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted above 
	125/2008
	

	
	
	
	

	3)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 

104/2008 Community Engagement Working Group
SCtt has still to meet and discuss the working of this group with MDM and then pass on the project to ZS. PR noted that there was an i-lab session later in the week to discuss responses to ASB and that this group could be considered as part of the discussions if time allows.
	126/2008
	

	
	111/2008 Media Steering Group 
SCtt stated a video was taken of the summer ball and ISS will be involved to assist linking the video to the SU website. The E15 Acting school would also like to be involved.  It is likely that the first meeting of the group will be in October
	127/2008
	

	
	119/2008 Students Leaving Accommodation 
The Students’ Union ‘No Waste Graduation’ project ran well this year but more storage is required – see agenda item below
	128/2008
	

	
	121/2008 Liquids for exams 
The Students’ Union expressed their gratitude to WLC for resolving this issue quickly and successfully. 
122/2008 – It was suggested that the SU might wish to lead a ‘Tuesday taster’ on its role and changes to constitution 
	129/2008
	DK

	4)
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	5)
	Feedback from meetings:
a) Welfare Forum no meeting has been held recently – ZS will take this over.

b) Sports Advisory Group ME stated that they received more coverage from the local press.

c) Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre no comments were made 
	130/2008
	

	6) 
	The End / Anti Social Behaviour 
	
	

	
	AHR noted that there was to be a debrief of ‘The End’ and suggested that it may be useful to have a small group to consider how this event should be managed in the future.  It was noted that this is an event that has evolved over several years and is not the responsibility of either the SU or the University.  
 AHR: The clean up – It was noted the squares were left in a mess and the clean up should be a shared problem. The SU gave the University £2000.00 for this purpose and had cleaned up by Saturday pm, but the toilets had not been cleaned until the Monday. 
It was suggested extra stewards could be used to help with the clean up.
 AB would like to know how the £2000.00 was spent. 
Anti Social Behaviour 

PR More complaints were registered this year in the residential areas. To get together with Colchester Borough Council to control this.

SCtt suggested that it may be useful to have recruitment figures by area to see if trends could be identified i.e. have we recruited more students’ from deprived areas or from urban areas within reach of the University (for instance East London) so that external visitors are invited to campus more?  PR to find out whether this is possible.
It was also queried whether students who intermit are identifying anti-social behaviour and a contributory, or sole, factor in their decision to take time out.  PR to investigate whether this information is available.

PR noted to the new sabbs that it is helpful if students can be encouraged to report any anti-social incidents that they experience on or off campus.
DK asked that all involved remember that these problems are caused by a minority of students and that we should be careful not to demonise the student body.
7) Storage
PJ stated a container had been identified but half the cost still needs to be found from the university.
PJ to find out were the money is coming from for half of the container. AHR asked that if PJ has not heard by Friday to contact him.

RD Would like to find storage for items for students over the summer and all year round, Office space size was suggested.

AHR will take this up with ARN

SCtt and SCx would like to thank staff at the Quays for helping with storage space. Daisy Blench raised £350.00. 
	131/2008
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	8)
9)
	Any Other Business
RD queried the number of students who are claiming back their key deposits at the end of the year and how they are informed that they can do so?  He also noted that kitchens are apparently not being cleaned at the end of term when cleaning staff are concentrating on recently vacated rooms.  AHR stated he will look at this with DB. 

AHR Thanked this years Sabbs

RD also gave his thanks to AHR

Date of next meeting: Wednesday 10th September 2008 in the V.C’s Boardroom at 2.00pm 
	148/2008
	AHR/DB


